Troy Township April 14, 2020 Annual Town Meeting is Suspended

The Township Code, 60 ILCS 1/30-5(a) and 30-5(b) require that townships in Illinois conduct an Annual Town Meeting on the second Tuesday in April or the third Tuesday in April if conflicting with Passover. Troy Township's Annual Town Meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, April 14, 2020.

Due to the current pandemic Governor Pritzker has issued an executive order suspended the Annual Town Meeting. EXECUTIVE ORDER 2020-22 Executive Order in Response to COVID-19 (COVID-19 Executive Order No. 20) issued on April 7, 2020 states in part:

Section1: The provisions of the Township Code, 60 ILCS 1/30-5(a) and 30-5(b), requiring that each township's annual meeting for calendar year 2020 be held on either April 14, 2020 or April 21,2020 are SUSPENDED through the duration of the Gubernatorial Disaster Proclamation.

Copies of the COVID-19 Executive Orders can be viewed at: https://www2.illinois.gov/sites/coronavirus/Resources/Pages/ExecutiveOrders.aspx

Information on a rescheduled date and time will be published at a later date and once clearance has been given to resume gatherings.

Please visit www.troytownship.com for the most up to date information.

April 8, 2020

Kristin Cross

Clerk

Troy Township 25448 Seil Rd., Shorewood, IL 60404 815-744-1968

www.troytownship.com information@troytownship.com